(302) 539-1208, Ext. 113 FAX (302) 537-5306 admintov@oceanviewde.com www.oceanviewde.com

TOWN OF OCEAN VIEW

201 CENTRAL AVENUE OCEAN VIEW, DE 19970

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor

Town Council Members

FROM:

Kenneth L. Cimino Kee

Director of Planning, Zoning & Development

VIA:

Carol S. Houck

Town Manager

DATE:

September 14, 2021

SUBJECT:

Discussion, Consideration and Possible Voting on a Recommendation to Appoint

Walter Curran to Serve on the Planning and Zoning Commission

Background: The Planning and Zoning Commission has been hearing applicants' cases with only four out of the five board members since Donald Creel resigned on March 1, 2021.

Mr. Curran has previous experience serving on the Planning and Zoning Commission.

Recommendation: It is therefore recommended that the Mayor & Council appoint Walter Curran to fill the vacant Planning and Zoning seat.